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CALENDAR – Term 2 - 2019 

 

Term 2 
                                                                                               
       Week 8 

Thursday 20th June…               2/1M  Assembly – 2pm 

 

Week 9 
Monday 24th  June…                Athletics Carnival –   
                                                Tom Hunter 
 

Week 10 
Wednesday 3rd  July…            P&C Meeting 
                                                7:30pm School Library 
 

Thursday 4th July…                Principal’s Assembly 
 
Thursday 4th July…                Warrimoo Yarn  
                                               3:30pm – 4:30pm - Library
  
 

Friday 5th July…                     Last day of Term 2 
 

  
                                       Term 3 

 
Week 1 
Tuesday 23rd  July…        School returns 

 

 
 

 
 

PAYMENTS 

* CASH PAYMENTS COLLECTED ON WEDNESDAYS & THURSDAYS * 
* BEFORE 10AM ONLY * 

ALTERNATIVELY PAYMENTS CAN BE MADE VIA EFTPOS AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE OR ONLINE 24HRS A 
DAY 7 DAYS A WEEK VIA THE ONLINE PARENT PAYMENT ‘POP’ FOUND ON THE HOMEPAGE OF THE 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  We are unable to receive monies after the stated final payment dates, as 
listed below. 

 

If there are any difficult circumstances in regard to any payments by the due date, for excursions / incursions 
please do not hesitate to contact the school. 

 EXCURSION / INCURSION AMOUNT FINAL DUE DATE  
 

   

 
*** Athletics Carnival                                   $8.50               Wednesday 19th June *** 

 
 

 

 
 

School Website – http://www.warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Email: warrimoo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax: 4753 6898 Ph: 4753 6182 

Florabella Street, Warrimoo NSW 2774 Term 2 – Week 7 
Tuesday 11th June 2019 
Principal – Mr Tony Jeff 
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Dear Parents and Caregivers,  
  
We have now well and truly commenced the second half of Term 2. I hope that all families had the opportunity to rest 
and relax throughout the Queen’s Birthday long weekend. The build up to the Semester 1 holidays is a busy and fast 
paced one with many activities taking place. Some of these include; athletics carnival, reports home and 
parent/teacher interview sessions.  
At Warrimoo Public School I would like to express how proud I am of all the students in every class. The commitment, 
compassion and positive nature is what makes this place such a pleasant and happy environment.  
 
Student Safety & Parking Patrols 
Student safety is our number one priority at Warrimoo Public School. At times, children can be unpredictable and act 
in manner out of character. Florabella St, as I know you’re more than familiar with, is a very narrow street with limited 
parking before and after school. Please be aware that the signage regarding parking is for the safety of all our children 
and that Springwood Police do regular inspections of our school area. Below I have attached a photograph of some of 
the signage in case you are unfamiliar with them. I appreciate your consideration and support regarding this matter 
and I am certain you too would echo my sentiments about keeping our children safe. 

 Athletics Carnival  
As we approach the second half of the term I feel it is important to inform you that our annual school athletics carnival 
will be held on Monday, 24th June 2019 at Tom Hunter Park in Faulconbridge. Information was sent home late last 
week and I encourage all families to return the permission slip as soon as possible. We are looking forward to an 
enjoyable, rewarding and engaging community day.  
 
National Reconciliation Week and Sorry Day 
In Week 5 of this term our school participated in a variety of activities to acknowledge Sorry Day and celebrate 
Reconciliation Week. I was extremely proud of all our students at Warrimoo Public School as they participated in 
engaging lessons which were prepared by our magnificent teachers. Mrs McCarthy has included further information 
within the newsletter. 
 
Winmalee Cup – Monday 3rd June 2019 
On Monday 3rd June many of our students participated in the annual Winmalee Cup/Plate competition. Our school 
was represented by junior and senior netball and soccer sides. Congratulations for the magnificent attitude and 
teamwork that was on display. There are further reports related to the event within this newsletter. 

 
Student Laptop Access 
In the preparation to NAPLAN Online this year our school was issued 15 new laptop computers to assist in the 
implementation of the assessments. Now that the NAPLAN Online process has concluded we have the bank of laptops 
at our disposal ready to implement into daily classroom programs. In Week 6, I purchased a lockable storage and 
   



charging station that will be installed within our Library. Teachers will be able to access the laptops with their students. 
This resource in our school will be well used in an engaging manner to implement and teach technology skills. 
 
Staff Professional Learning Twilight Session 
On Wednesday 26th June, our teaching staff will participate in a twilight professional learning session, presented by 
Dan Haesler, on ‘Teacher Growth Mindset’. This workshop will replace a half day of professional development at the 
conclusion of the year. All staff will be attending and developing their own personal growth mindset. At Warrimoo 
Public School we are committed to developing this within both students and staff and changing the thinking patterns 
of ‘I can’t do that’ or ‘that’s too hard’ to ‘I will learn the skills I need to achieve’. 
 
2020 School Enrolments 
Kindergarten enrolments and all other enrolments for 2020 are currently being taken. In order for us to prepare our 
classes and ensure that equitable class numbers are maintained it is essential that we have all the information needed 
leading into 2020. If you know of someone who is enrolling at Warrimoo Public School and has not yet done so, could 
you please pass on our school details? Additionally, if you have children in Kindergarten to Year 5 and are planning on 
moving at the end of the year, that information is important also. 
 
I wish you a very happy and safe fortnight ahead. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Tony Jeff 
Principal 

 
 

In Mathematics, we’ve not only fiercely taken on the NAPLAN tests but we have just started converting between 
units of measure for lengths. Here we are doing a variety of jumps, measuring in centimetres, recording the results in 
two way tables and then converting to millimetres and kilometres back in the 
classroom (all in one lesson!). Enjoy this little video which shows off both brains 
and brawn! (Also note that this video cannot be searched for and is only viewable 
with the link provided.) 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZsZ7AOZLeEs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stay tuned for 6-5J class stories in week 9 newsletter 
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Senior Soccer Team – Winmalee Plate 2019 

 
Today the Senior Soccer team went to Jamison Park to compete in the Winmalee Cup.  
Our first game was against Blaxland Public and it took a little while for us to warm up. After three 
more dynamic games against Wycliffe, Mt Riverview and Springwood our team just kept building in 
speed, game strategy and ball skills. I would like to mention our fantastic goalies Terri-Ann, Olivia 
and Natasha. Without their great effort the scores would have been very different. Brianna, 
Lachlan, Jack and Jeremy were zipping around the field at great speeds, moving the ball towards our goal. Adelaide, 
Zoe, Tavis and Declan guarded the back and made sure that every attempt to get near our goal was demolished. 
Logan, Natasha and Louis showed amazing energy as the games progressed these players amplified their pursuit of 
the ball.  
Our senior team showed us that their resilience and growth mindset would never falter. I have never been more 
proud of a soccer side, they made Warrimoo Public School shine. 
 

 

 

 
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=1Xy3iIZN&id=2D46CB2C0A3D0C7A34FA309E083831ED99F521A9&thid=OIP.1Xy3iIZNuhVgUdJDR7F7hwHaH1&mediaurl=https%3a%2f%2fcdn3.vectorstock.com%2fi%2f1000x1000%2f98%2f57%2fset-of-cartoon-soccer-kids-with-different-pose-vector-10269857.jpg&exph=1058&expw=1000&q=soccer+cartoon+pictures&simid=608008716213682974&selectedIndex=32


 

Junior Soccer Team – Winmalee Plate 2019 

Team Participants: Sam T, Max P, Benjamin H, Bo A, Tyler B, Zach N, Floyd S, Michael H (absent), Quinn 
B, Liam R, Thomas R and Oscar F. 

The Warrimoo Junior Soccer Team had every right to feel proud of their efforts at this year’s Winmalee 
Plate. Having 4 teammates playing their debut competitive game of soccer made the final results even 
more impressive. Out of their six matches the team finished with 1 win, 3 draws and 2 narrow loses. 
More outstanding was the spirit in which the boys played each game. They consistently played with enthusiasm, 
positivity, respect and a determination to deliver their best efforts. The Golden Boot went to Max who scored all 3 of 
the team’s goals, though he was greatly assisted by the forward pressure consistently offered by Sam and Floyd. 
Debutants, Bo and Tom contributed significantly to the team’s solid defence. All in all, every member of the team 
played their role as needed and improved with each game. Congratulations boys. 
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Senior Netball Team – Winmalee Plate 2019 

The senior netball team fired up the carnival with a decisive victory, thanks to some 
uncompromising defence from Mia and Mackenzie in the opposition’s goal circle, and captain 
Audrey’s precision doubling Springwood’s score. In the second and third games, despite Evie’s 
unflinching accuracy, and Sahara’s intuitive intercepts, Mount Riverview and Wycliffe were the 
better teams. The seniors finished the day off with a conclusive 8-1 win against Winmalee, 
thanks to some great hands-over ball defence from the mid court, particularly Issy, building pressure and forcing 
errors. Throughout the day the girls proved their mettle, with Olivia. M driving out strong for every centre pass in spite 
of an injured knee, Bridey performing some spectacular goal assists, and Eliza buoying the team with her constant 
good cheer. Maddie is to be commended for unswervingly defending against a player twice her height in a position 
she was unfamiliar with. Rose and Eli had a great day cheering on a fabulous group of girls who always had each other’s 
backs on court.  
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Junior Netball Team – Winmalee Plate 2019 

The junior netball team proved to be a very determined and talented group of girls and Mr Hodgson 
couldn’t have been prouder watching and supporting Phoenix, Tilly, Taylor, Mia, Gabby, Eloise, Lucy, 
Stef, Grace, and Jacinta running end to end! They started with a bang and won 1-0 against Springwood 
with Tilly scoring the decisive tie breaker and Phoenix covering more court than the rest of the girls 
combined! After that was match of the day (in Mr Hodgson’s opinion) with Warrimoo coming from 
behind to draw 6-6 with Springwood. The next match featured a fiery Eloise darting this way and that, 
but it was not enough and Wycliffe managed to win 6-5. Our last match had Lucy in top shooting form and we managed 
to win 7-1. It was sensational watching the girls support each other, take on new positions, and get even better as the 
day went on. 
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PATRON: The Hon Quentin Bryce AD CVO 

ilf.org.au 
Dear Parent or Caregiver, 

 

Your child’s school is participating in the 2019 Great Book Swap, showing a great 

commitment to social justice and to addressing the literacy gap in remote Australia. 

Your school’s participation is invaluable to our Foundation and a fantastic opportunity 

to learn more about the communities we work with. 

 
To celebrate the UNESCO International Year of Indigenous Languages, we’re excited to 

introduce a new Great Book Swap learning experience. As a host of the event, your school 

will be assigned one of our ‘Animals in Language’ Houses and receive a great range of 

teaching and learning resources such as language fact sheets, videos, maps and 

bookmarks for fun-filled learning! We’re thrilled to provide students with the opportunity to 

learn about some of the communities we have worked with to produce books in language as 

well as their rich culture and diversity. 

 
This year we hope to engage over 1,000 schools and organisations across Australia in 

the Great Book Swap. Our goal is to raise $350,000 to gift over 35,000 books for 
remote 

communities in 2020. The participation of your school helps us buy culturally relevant and 

carefully chosen books for children living in remote communities. After all, how can you learn 

to read if you have no books? 

 
If your child would like to participate in the event, we ask that they bring a favourite book 

and a gold coin to school on your nominated date – check www.greatbookswap.org.au 

and search for the name of your school. If you would like to support the event further, you 

can make an online donation to the school’s fundraising page in the lead up to the event. 

 

Thank you for your support and we look forward to celebrating the national Great Book Swap 

with you, your child and the school community. 
 

Your sincerely, 
 

 
Karen Williams 

Executive Director 

You can view Warrimoo’s fundraising page and make an extra donation at: 
 https://go.greatbookswap.org.au/EventDetail/7011J000001RuV1QAK/warrimoo-public-school-great-book-swap 
 

 

   P: (02) 9280 0644 F: (02) 9280 0599 E: info@ilf.org.au 

PO Box 663 Broadway NSW 2007 ABN 45 146 631 843 

http://www.greatbookswap.org.au/
http://www.greatbookswap.org.au/
mailto:info@ilf.org.au


 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 

P & C News 



P & C News continued 

 


